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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (if known) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

An elaborate yictorian edifice, the former Chamber of Commerce stands 
on the southwest corner of East Michigan Street and North Broadway in 
Milwaukee's central business district. It is a five and one-half story 
building with a tower, centered above the main entrance (on Michigan Street), 
that rises to a height of 160 feet^ The block faces north, its north ele­ 
vation measuring 120 feet wide and composed in seven bays, the east eleva­ 
tion, an eight-bay design, measuring 100 feet north-south.

>Above the first story, which has walls of gray Minnesota granite, the 
walls of the street fronts are gray sandstone and limestone, very richly 
ornamented. The north elevation is also embellished with polished granite 
columns flanking the entry and with sculptured images of the great seal of 
Wisconsin and the bull and bear of the trading pit. Except that the walls 
above the first story have been painted, the statue symbolizing "Commerce 
and Arts" which once stood on a pedestal above the north portal removed 
(this allegorical figure now graces Jackson Park on Milwaukee's southwest 
side), and the main entrance modernized, the exterior is essentially as it 
was when the building opened in November 1880. And its condition is very 
good indeed. \^

Although quite as well kept up, the interior has been significantly 
altered. Gone is the sumptuous three-story Exchange Room that originally 
occupied the south end of the fabric and was the delight of 19th century 
commentators. All other interior spaces, too, have undergone extensive 
remodelling during the course of the block's 92-year history.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

building was erected as headquarters of Milwaukee f s Chamber of 
Commerce (organized in 1858) and served as such for half a centuryj^ss.. 
Designed by Edward Towns end Mix of Milwaukee, the block ranks among his 
most important, costly, and impressive achievements in the realm of com­ 
mercial architecture.

The Mackie Building is part of that splendid set of Victorian business 
buildings standing in the 200 block of East Michigan Street, all of them 
dating from the second half of the 19th century, all surviving in good 
condition, and all recorded for the Historic American Buildings Survey. 
Ike two of its neighbors—the Mitchell Building and 611 North Broadway 
building, the former Chamber of Commerce is an officially designated 
Milwaukee Landmark.
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